

Cross from Inverness Scotland, from Pastor Kathy's Sabbatical.

**April 2021** 

Vol. 45 No. 4

In this Issue:

Message from the Council President

Council Meeting Minutes

**Outreach Ministry** 

Education

Parish Life

Thank You Notes

Birthdays and Anniversaries

Join us on:





Visit us at www.apostlesucc.org

# The

# Crown



A publication of Church of the Apostles, a United Church of Christ Congregation

# HE IS RISEN!

### From the Senior Pastor

April is here and with it we have the opportunity to see the resurrection of God's creation. This year we are looking forward to a time when we will begin to gather in small groups and reconnect with one another. On April 4<sup>th</sup>, we will worship in the church's main parking lot area and if it's warm enough even sit out in chairs like we did last summer. Beginning on April 11, we will begin gathering for worship in-person in the sanctuary.

This is a time for us to consider the ways in which small groups of us may gather at the church, or in Rader Park to remind one another of who we are as Christ's disciples. We can come out of our "locked rooms" and appreciate the gift of being physically present with one another again. It is time to consider how your faith sustained you through the past year and to begin to tell our stories.

Our worship series for the Easter season is entitled "God Is Holding Your Life" and we want to include, as part of it, some of your stories from the past year. Our specific weekly themes are:

"Awe & Wonder" "Where Can I Go?" "In God Alone"
"We Wait, We Hope, We Stay" "These Lives Are Precious"
"The One is Shining Forth" "Whole Heart Hallelujah"

If you have a story from this past year that matches one of these themes and you are willing to record it and share it with the congregation, please speak with me directly. Part of reconnecting is telling the stories of this past year that we have not yet shared. We have stories of waiting, loneliness and God's presence and times to celebrate. Please prayerfully consider your willingness to help others by sharing yours!

Blessings & peace,

Pastor Kuhn

# A Message from the Council President

## A Season of Waiting

This long, long year of the Covid pandemic has us weary of waiting! Many long for life to return to "normal". We miss the gathering of family and friends both in our homes, in restaurants, and other social settings. We long to return to indoor worship with all its rituals inside in our church. It seems at times like it will never end.

But, there is hope on the horizon....the Covid vaccine is becoming more available and the Vaccinate Lancaster site at Park City is a welcome addition to the fight to vaccinate Lancaster County and help to return us to a more normal life. The case positivity rate for Covid infections has been falling and our Re-opening Task Force has been watching indicators carefully. Our goal is for Lancaster County to be in the 5-10% case range as an indicator of a time when it will be safe to return to in-person worship. We will still be watching carefully...even after we resume indoor worship. If cases again rise to an unsafe level...we can revert to virtual worship to keep our members safe.

But for now....we hope and trust that this long year of isolation will be ending soon. Of course, extra precautions will still be needed such as masking, hand hygiene, and social distancing.

I want to take this moment to thank the Re-opening Task Force for their ongoing months-long efforts to study and meet regularly to help guide the decisions about safety for the congregation This group includes Bernie Fickes, Barbara Achtermann, Linda Lewis, Judy Waltman, Erika Neiderer, Herb Forry, Eric Maclaren, Pastor Kuhn, and myself. I also would like to thank Tom Weaver who assisted me in searching for and obtaining vaccine appointments for some of our older 1A eligible members who might have had difficulty navigating the internet search and also Melissa Koehler, who helped by immunizing a limited group of these folks at her Hillcrest Pharmacy. By working on keeping our most vulnerable members safe, it enables us to re-gather together in the coming months.

May we remember the words of the prophet Isaiah with fresh ears......" Those who wait on the Lord will renew their strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow faint." (Isaiah 40:31) As we await a return to normal life and activities, remember Christ provides the hope and the strength we need for each new day.

In Christian love, Donna Carr

# **E-Giving Continues to Grow**

The ease of our e-giving option is evident in electronic contributions having nearly doubled from this time last year. Plus contributions for memorials, special offerings, and out-of-state gifts are growing every month. Now is a great time to check out e-giving! Discover the ease and versatility that has people continuing to give electronically for all their faith-filled gifts to God's ministry. Give at

www.apostlesucc.org/give

	March 2021	March 2020
Revenue	67,279.1	87,802.52
Operating Expenses	120,971.84	94,209.56
Revenue	(53,692.71)	(6,407.04)





**Giving Report** 

# **Covid Update**

#### Covid Vaccine: When and Where???

The availability of Covid 19 vaccines is the hottest news story these days! I have been posting information on Covid vaccination on the COA Facebook page. Realizing not every one is signed up for the Facebook page, I wanted to share the following information with others in the congregation. As of the time of distribution of the Crown, PA is in the 1A eligibility phase. This list is available on the PA.gov web site. There has been serious discussion about including teachers and other school staff into this 1A category.

## Here are some things that may help you:

For those without computers, here are some phone numbers to call for assistance with appointments:

PA Dept of Health - 1-877-724-3258

Vaccinate Lancaster - 1-717-588-1020

Wellspan - 1-855-851-3641

CVS - 1-800-746-7287

On the internet, if you search PA Department of Health and enter Covid 19 on the web page search category, it will take you to a vaccine eligibility area. This walks you through who is currently eligible. It will take you to a PA state map and you can look for who has vaccine appointments.

Another helpful web site is Vaccinate PA. This site has volunteers who regularly post providers with vaccine appointments. Their link is: https://vaccinatepa.org/counties/Lancaster\_County.

The Lancaster County Mass Vaccination site at Park City is now open. Their goal eventually is to be able to process 6,000 eligible people per day dependent upon vaccine availability. Their link is: https://vaccinatelancaster.org/

There are three vaccines available: Moderna and Pfizer (both 2 injections) and Johnson & Johnson (1 injection). All are effective in preventing serious illness, hospitalization, and death. Please take any of these vaccines as they become available. The sooner we get more of our members vaccinated...the safer we all will be!!

Donna Carr—Re-opening Task Force Chair



April 4 – Pastor Kuhn

April 11 - Pastor Kuhn

April 18 – Pastor Motz

April 25 - Pastor Kuhn

# Wondering about the Church's Garage Sale this year?

The decision was made to wait until the Spring of 2022 to hold our next Garage Sale.

Thank you everyone for collecting items for the sale.

#### **Donations are still being Accepted for:**

#### The Food Bank:

**@** 

- Peanut butter
- Rice (1 lb bags)
- pasta (including elbow macaroni)
- egg noodles
- Ramen noodles
- canned soup
- canned vegetables/tomatoes
- tuna, jams/jellies (18 oz. jars)
- tomato sauce etc.

# **Apostles Assistance Fund:**

- Laundry detergent
- hand liquid & soap & shampoo
- tooth paste, tooth brushes
- toilet paper
- · paper towels, plastic wrap
- Financial gifts also appreciated.

Parish Life

The Lancaster Office of Aging offers a free monthly newsletter called PRIME TIME. This can be downloaded at lancoaging.org; click ABOUT US and then NEWSLETTERS.

The WELCOME CENTER will have 10 copies each month for those without computer access. Some of the topics covered are: income tax assistance, social security benefits, job opportunities, info on how and where to get assistance, property taxes, and rent rebate programs.



Over the next month we hope to launch the new Realm Connect Member Application that will allow you to view your household information, update contact preferences, choose

what others in the congregation can see, and much more.

With Lifetouch discontinuing its mobile directory this June, our transition to Realm couldn't have come at a better time. Once the Realm system is ready, an email invitation will be sent to each member with a valid email address. To aid you along the way we will look to create some quick videos to orient you as you get familiar with Realm.

Also, look for a congregation-wide contact update mailing to be coming soon. With Realm beginning to serve as the communication hub of the congregation, we want to make sure we have the most up-to-date contact information for every household.



# **Education**



717-392-5598

1850 Marietta Avenue Lancaster, PA 17603

Apostles Community
Preschool had a wonderful time chasing leprechauns, rainbows,
and pots of gold while
celebrating St. Patrick's
Day! "A rainbow of fun
is a dream we can
share where everyone's
treated with kindness
and care." Rainbows
are a beautiful reminder
of God's love for Noah
and for the earth!





Aposties
Academy of
Arts and
Sciences

Apostles Academy of Arts and Science sponsored a parking lot concert by PRIMA at Church and Homestead Village.



The gentleman in the gray suit and the lady in the black dress sang and danced on the red carpet to many songs from the Frank Sinatra and Sammy Davis Jr. era. The gentleman with the bass accompanied them throughout. A wonderful time!!!

# **A Musical Note**

We are blessed to have many activities and programs at Church of the Apostles that are unique expressions of God's love in our community. I'd like to draw your attention to some of these opportunities that are offered through the Apostles Academy of Arts and Sciences. The Apostles Academy is an inclusive Community Service Program of the Church of the Apostles that was founded in 2011. The mission of the Apostles Academy of Arts and Sciences is to support and create educational opportunities in the arts and sciences that serve the youth and adults of Church of the Apostles and the greater Lancaster area. So what does the Apostles Academy offer for our church and the surrounding area?

One thing the Academy offers is concerts and performances as part of its regular programming. Here are some performances that are occurring later this spring that may be of interest to you:

- 4/18 at 3pm on Zoom: Academy flute teacher Morgann Davis is having a virtual recital on Zoom featuring the talented students in her flute studio. Please email me at larsp@apostlesucc.org if you would like the login info to attend this recital.
- 5/22 at 7pm in the sanctuary: Storyteller Bill Hager is performing a dramatic reading of his Mary Poppins inspired story, "The Nanny in the Manor House." Mr. Hager engages his audience in a multimedia telling of this beloved story with a unique twist: the children that Mary Poppins cared for have all grown up! This all-ages performance will be held in our sanctuary as long as we can gather at that time. Please check the May Crown and the church's website for more information closer to the performance date. We are unable to stream this performance due to copyright issues, so this will be postponed if we are not able to gather in person.
- 6/12 at 3pm in the sanctuary: Pianist Maria Corley will give a concert in our sanctuary as part of our Apostles Academy Concert Series in June. Ms. Corley is not only an accomplished pianist, she is also an educator, voice actor, award-winning poet, and author. You can read and find about Ms. Corley on the web at mariacorley.com and find out more about her various projects and perfor

mance dates. Please check the May Crown and church's website to see if this concert will be held in person or virtually.

Family Science in the Park is another program of the Apostles Academy. This program offers science activities for youth and their families. Hannah Royer, who also works with the Green team, creates self-guided activities for families that they can do utilizing Rader Park and other outdoor spaces. Some winter activities that Hannah created this past year included tracking animals in the snow; as well as making ice cream out of freshly fallen snow! Please check the Apostles Academy webpage for more fun, seasonally changing activities.

The Academy also offers lessons in music and visual art. There are nine teachers that offer private instruction in a variety of musical instruments and voice, as well as watercolor painting. Our teachers work with students of varied age and ability levels. Some of our teachers have also been instructing students virtually during the pandemic. You can read more about our teachers and lesson offerings through the church's website under the menu happenings and the submenu Apostles Academy of Arts and Sciences. You can also reach out to me at larsp@apostlesucc.org for more information.

Heritage and Horizons has been offering adult education seminars for over a quarter of a century and now works with the Academy to provide these seminars to our community. Topics for the sessions are varied and the presenters come from a variety of professional fields. Heritage and Horizons typically runs a series of sessions in the fall and spring. Please visit the Academy's webpage later this year for more information about sessions being offered in the fall of 2021.

I hope this offers you some more insight into events and activities that are offered through the Academy at Church of the Apostles and what the Academy is all about. I hope to see you at an Academy event soon!

Peace.

Lars

# Worship

# **Calling All Acolytes**

Beginning April 11, we will be returning to in-person services in the sanctuary. The candles will be lit at the beginning of the 10:00 service and extin-



guished prior to the conclusion of the service. Please consider being a part of this important ministry at our church. This is a great way for our youth who are participating in Confirmation to actively serve in worship. As always, no experience is necessary and this opportunity to serve knows no age boundaries! Thank you for considering this important way to share Christ's light with our congregation!

Stephanie Moore

(<u>smmoore331@gmail.com</u>, 717-331-8892)



# Who Can You Help Worship this Easter?

Included in this newsletter is a postcard to share with a family member, friend or loved one who may benefit

from our *Worship by* phone option. This toll free, no internet needed, hassle free way to worship has given members and nonmembers alike access to worship that was otherwise out of their reach. Even now, for a variety of reasons, countless people will need the ability to worship from home.

To support the spiritual needs of these individuals, take the time to share the enclosed postcard with one person (a first class or postcard stamp will work) so that they can join in the celebration of Christ's resurrection.

# Worship by Phone – Toll Free: (888) 440-0106

**Note**: We still collect aluminum soda cans at the Youth Center at Rader Park.

Money received for recycling them is used for Rader Park.



Dear Rev. Kuhn and COA,

Thank you for the donation of eight Bibles to the A.C.C. at Homestead Village. We are beginning weekly Bible Studies and having Bibles to read from as a group will be beneficial. We are grateful for the long history and support COA and Homestead provide one another.

Thank you!

Karen Braun, Coordinator ACC Activities

Dear Pastor Kathy, Pastor Joe, Lars, and staff,

Thank you very much for the very special personalized birthday card I received from all of you. What a kind and thoughtful card! I really appreciated receiving the Birthday card. Thanks to each of you for your leadership and service at COA.

Yours in Christ,

Glenn Ebersole

Dear Apostles Friends,

Thank you so much for the prayers and cards sent to me at the passing of my youngest daughter in Washington State.

God Bless,

Pauline Brown

# Dear Church Family,

Thank you for holding my dad, Paul Mason and his wife, Connie, in prayer while they were both ill from Covid. Then at his passing holding the whole family in prayer. Much gratitude to the church for your support in both joyful and difficult times. I pray for a safe and healthy reunion for us all to be together soon as a church family.

Sincerely,

Stephanie Moore

## Thank you, continued

Dear Church of the Apostles,

Thank you so much for partnering with the Lancaster Education Foundation and sponsoring our classroom through the "Adopt a Classroom" program. Your very generous donation was a bright spot during a trying school year! Trying to keep a group of first graders organized at any point in time can be tricky, but during a pandemic when we worry about sharing materials and spreading germs, it was extra tricky.

I have two (2) students sharing one (1) table, and they have a divider down the middle of the table. We were previously using individual file/tray organizers to keep student's workbooks and materials. They were quickly overflowing and really diminishing the available work space for students. We needed another safe solution. I used your donation to purchase chair pockets for my students. This allows them to keep their table space as workspace, but also allows each individual's materials to stay safe and organized.

My students and I greatly appreciate your generosity. Thank you so much for giving back to schools and classrooms like ours. It really helped us to feel recognized during a difficult year.

All our best to you and yours,

Mrs. Barnett & Students from 204

Mrs. Barnett 3/12/21

# **Parish Life**

**BOOKCLUB** The Church of the Apostles Book Club continues to meet the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of



the month at 2pm via Zoom. On April 13th, we will discuss HOUSE RULES by Jodi Picoult. On May 11th, we will discuss WHISTLE BLOWER by Susan Fowler. On June 8th, THE ALICE NETWORK by Kate Quinn will be discussed. July 13th, AMERICAN DUCHESS by Karen Harper, and August

10th, <u>CASTE</u> by Isabel Wilkerson will be discussed. Please consider joining us whether you read the book or not. Any questions, call Clara Kosmela 717-569-9960 or email joli6291@yahoo.com.

# **Education**

The Lutheran Camping Corporation (LCC), who Penn Central Conference has partnered with, has two summer camp sites: Camp Nawakwa (near Gettysburg) and Camp Kirchenwald (near Mt. Gretna) There are many camping opportunities for campers of all ages

Want to see what Summer Camp has to offer YOU? Let's Go to the Open House at Kirchenwald and/ or Nawakwa on April 11<sup>th</sup> from 2-4:30pm. It is a time to tour the camp with summer staff and see what the camp is all about. As a bonus you will get a \$10 gift certificate for the camp store as a brand new camper. We hope to have a group of eager campers going to this Open House. Please call the church office (717-392-5718) and place your name on our list of people who will travel to the Open House program.

Registration is taking place now: check out <a href="https://lutherancamping.org/forms/SummerBrochure.pdf">https://lutherancamping.org/forms/SummerBrochure.pdf</a>

Also if you are a high school, college student, or adult

interested in working at camp this summer, please check out: <a href="https://">https://</a> www.lutherancamping.org/

employment/
Would you like to volun-

Would you like to volunteer? Camp is also looking



for all ages of people to volunteer in health services, food services, maintenance services, program leadership, and gardeners. More information can be found at: https://lutherancamping.org/volunteer/.

Do you need a brochure and can't print it? Please call the church office and ask for one to be sent to you. There is a 2021 Summer Camp Registration form within the brochure. Please note: The Education Commission has funding to help campers experience church camps. Please contact: Judy Waltman at 717-285-7395 or jlwaltman@comcast.net

<u>ALSO</u> for the first time, Penn Central Conference is offering financial help for campers. The Conference will pay 50% of camp registration minus any additional discounts. This is a big plus and will hopefully help people to take advantage of church camp. Contact Bev Moran 717-990-9044, librarymaid@aol.com.

# Happy Birthday!





#### **Date Of Birth Name**

	Name
04/01	Ella Royer
04/02	Barbara Bimson
04/03	Sallie McMinn
04/04	Lois Schousen*
04/04	Michael Buckwalter
04/04	Aria Rampaul
04/05	Beth Buckwalter
04/06	James Eaton
04/06	Timothy Albert
04/06	Allison Weiser
04/06	Sunshine Whittington
04/07	James Dougherty
04/09	Randy Sweigart
04/11	Jane McCartney
04/11	Cole Bravo
04/12	Joyce Baker
04/13	Kristi Newport
04/14	David Miller
04/14	Ethan Smith
04/15	Peter Schmiechen
04/15	Elaine Zartman
04/16	Katherine Seiler
04/18	Susanna McCooey
04/20	Richard Millhouse
04/20	Ashley Laymon
04/21	Brent Berger
04/21	Larry Neiderer
04/22	Kamron Fickes
04/23	Louis Gaudioso
04/27	Gretchen Conrad
04/28	Carl Zartman
04/28	Dawn Zipko

\*90+ Birthday

Natalie Motz

04/28

4/7	Holly & John Kleimo
4/14	Don & Pat Hess**
4/15	Jonathan Parades & Lucy Santizo
4/20	James & Conie Souders
4/29	David & JoAnn Irwin
4/30	Michael & Muriel Preston

Happy Anniversary

\*\* 50+

**Anniversaries** 

# Outreach

# Seeds of Hope Garden in Search of Helpers!



Spring has sprung and it is time to begin preparing our Church garden for the planting and growing season which is so vital for the Outreach feeding mission of this Church. Just as the name states, Seeds

of Hope Garden produces many pounds of food for people in our community who would not get much fresh food. Flexible times are available. Contact Carol Nielson at carolathomestead@gmail.com or the church office 717-392-5718

# **Grocery Cards**

We do still have to eat. Purchasing these cards helps the church because a percentage from the sale is

returned to the church and costs the purchaser nothing extra.

Please call Karen Helmeczi at 717-299-2972 to participate.





# Worship

As we are beginning to gear up for reopening services in the Sanctuary on April 11th, it is time to return to arranging for flowers on the altar. Below is the order form to complete.



Our flowers are an integral part of our worship service. Not only providing a physical symbol of beauty during our worship, after the service they are given as a symbol of love and caring to a member of our community who is unable to be with us physically. The cost of our flowers and bulletins averages about \$140 a week. Our suggested contribution for sponsoring flowers and bulletins is \$35; however, any amount is welcomed and appreciated.

If you would like to sponsor flowers, please fill out the form below and place it in the offering plate or send it into the office. A thank-you letter will be sent following your sponsorship with directions for sending in your donation. Thank you for your support in this important ministry.

Worship Commission

I would like to sponsor flowers on the

following date:

"In honor of" or "In memory of"

Your name

Phone number

Please place this form in the church office or an offering plate.

If you have any questions please contact:

Jean Heidig 717- 394-8733

Wilma Klingler 717- 584 -6430

# **Easter Memorials**

# **April 4th**

#### **In Loving Memory of:**

- Our Parents: Mary Helen and Burnell Rebert and Carl and Jean Kleimo by Holly and John Kleimo
- Dear wife, Dawn Dougherty and dear daughter, Kim Kosky by Jim Dougherty



- Charles Arms and Richard Arms by Louise Arms
- Rev. James W. Rogers, pastor, mentor, beloved in Christ by Rev. Joseph A. Motz
- Rev. James D. Miller, mentor, friend, devoted servant of Christ by Rev. Joseph A. Motz
- Arland Deen Robertson, beloved uncle, devoted family man, faithful follower of Christ by Rev. Joseph and Jessica Motz and family
- Betty Holmes by Marty Holmes
- Carolyn Moyer by Clara and Lou Kosmela
- Dora K Rhodes by Harold "Skip" Rhodes, Jr.
- Our dear friend, Harriet Latsher by Donna & Skeeter Carr

#### In Honor of:

Alexa and Tristin Neiderer by Erika and Larry Neiderer



#### Wondering Where to Send Articles for the Crown?

Please send articles for the May edition of the Crown to Schuyler Nissly, the administrative and communications coordinator by Thursday April 15 at:

office@apostlesucc.com

# **Accepting Applications for the 2022 Fellowship**



The Adese Fellowship: A catalytic experience for emerging entrepreneurs who renew the Church's mission to create a just world for all.

The Adese (from the Amharic language to renew, pronounced ah-deh-say) Fellowship is a yearlong, ecumenical program that engages participants in self-discovery, theological reflection and business development as they create enterprises that help their communities follow the way of Jesus and live into God's economy.

Adese Fellows fashion a faithful approach to economics as they critique the dominant system and create another way. Participants apply to the program to advance a concept or early-stage venture, at the heart of which is the biblical call to bring good news to the poor.

The cohort of participants are laity and clergy. They come from rural and urban locations and are different in age, race, ethnicity, gender identity, sexual orientation and ability. What they share in common is a passion for faith and enterprise.

From peer learning to partnerships, the program is thoroughly collaborative. Adese Fellows confer with leaders in church, academy and business to explore how the church can create social and economic value and how enterprise can create spiritual value. Fellows receive business coaching and expert counsel in the legal, financial and human resource aspects of launching and growing an enterprise.

Sponsored by the United Church of Christ Church Building & Loan Fund (CB&LF) and the United Church of Christ National Setting, the ecumenical program welcomes participants from all traditions who are committed to a just world for all.

Adesefellowship.org

# Open and Affirming 101: How an ONA Covenant Can Transform Your Church

Wednesday, April 21, 2021 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. This is a ZOOM Presentation

Questions & RSVP: Contact ONA Consultant,

Steve Roush at <a href="mailto:scroush2@gmail.com">scroush2@gmail.com</a>

This workshop shares best practices for leading your church towards an ONA covenant in ways that reduce the risk of conflict, build consensus, and create new opportunities for mission and church growth. The workshop explains why the Reformed tradition of "covenant" is foundational for the ONA process. This workshop will be led by Andy Lang.

Who is Andy Lang? Andy Lang is Executive Director of the Open and Affirming Coali-

tion of the United Church of Christ. He has 18 years of experience as a communications professional in the United Church of Christ. He was a daily news-

paper reporter and Congressional press officer in Washington, DC, before moving to Cleveland to join the UCC's national communications staff in 1993. Andy built the UCC's first churchwide website at ucc.org in 1994. Andy has been the Coalition's executive director since 2010. In that capacity, he leads the UCC's Open and Affirming Program, the largest LGBTQ-affirming church movement in the world. His passion is to reach the nearly 3,000 UCC congregations that have not yet adopted an ONA covenant. He is a member of Plymouth United Church of Christ in Shaker Heights, OH.

THIS EVENT IS SPONSORED BY THE
PENN CENTRAL CONFERENCE ONA
MINISTRY TEAM!
DONATIONS ACCEPTED TO COVER COSTS!

# CHURCH OF THE APOSTLES PRAYER CHAIN

If you have a need or concern for yourself or others, please call or email any person on the Prayer Chain and your request will be sent through all the links of the chain and the power of prayer will be a blessing to you and yours.

Link 1:

Steve/Monica Daniels (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com

Lynn Steedle (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com

Link 2:

Mary Ellen Bachman (717) 393-8922 Susan Shaak (717) 872-2987 Doug Nutt (717) 283-2937

Link 3:

Annette Rohloff (717) 394-0424 or rexthomas@comcast.net
Bev Keller (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com
Cindy Williams (717) 572-3808 or clwjbwilliams@gmail.com

Nancy Steger (717) 617-2635 or nancyasteger@gmail.com

ivancy Steger (717) 617-2655 or nancyasteger@gmail.com

Link 4:

Jean Heidig (717) 394-8733 or geojean6@gmail.com Donna Carr (717) 397-6305 or skeetcarr@comcast.net



Join The Prayer Ministry!!



# Council Members & Commission Chairs

President: Donna Carr

Ph: 717-475-5285

Email: skeetcarr@comcast.net

**Vice President: Stephanie Moore** 

Ph: 717-330-8892

Email: smmoore331@gmail.com

Treasurer: Andy Smith

Ph: 717-615-1649

Email: andy.smith@bbandt.com

Secretary: Cathy Kenlin

Ph: 717-940-0364

Email: cmkenlin@comcast.net

**Education Commission** 

(Meets the 2nd Monday at 6:30pm in April in Fellow-

ship Hall

Chair: Judy Waltman Ph: 717-285-7395

Email: jlwaltman@comcast.net

**Worship Commission** 

(Meets the 1st Monday of the month at 6:30pm in the

Narthex)

Chair: Bernie Fickes

Ph: 717-925-9155 Email: penguindiva@verizon.net

#### Parish Life Commission

(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month at 7pm on

Zoom.)

Chair: Clara Kosmela

Ph: 717-468-3492 • Email: joli6291@yahoo.com

**Property Commission** 

(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month at 7pm on

Zoom.)

Chair: Herb Forry

Ph: 717-201-7863 Email: heforry@comcast.net

### **Stewardship Commission**

(Meets the 2nd Thursday of the month at 7pm in the

Narthex)

Chair: George Alspach

Ph: 717-201-2526 Email: galspach@aol.com

#### **Outreach Commission**

(Meets 2<sup>nd</sup> Monday at 7pm every other month in the

Parlor.)

Chair: Jane McCartney

Ph: 717-392-4844

Email: spmccartney@comcast.net



#### Church of the Apostles, UCC

1850 Marietta Avenue Lancaster, PA 17603-2398 Phone: 717-392-5718

Email: office@apostlesucc.org

www.apostlesucc.org

A Stephen Ministry Congregation



OR CURRENT RESIDENT

# **Church of the Apostles Staff**

#### **Senior Pastor**

The Rev. Kathryn L. Kuhn ext. 8201 kathrynk@apostlesucc.org

#### **Associate Pastor**

The Rev. Joseph Motz ext. 8202 josephm@apostlesucc.org

## Youth Leader

Jonathan Paredes

# **Director of Music Ministries**

Lars Potteiger ext. 8203 larsp@apostlesucc.org

# Director of Adult Choirs & Instrumental Music

Nathan Sheffer

#### **Bell Choir Director**

Lars Pottieger (Interim)

# Children's Choir Director

Non-Profit

Organization

U.S. POSTAGE

**PAID** 

Permit No. 1065

Lancaster, PA

Breanne Zipko

### **Technology Specialist**

Jonathan Shaub

#### Sexton

Larry Rongione

#### Communications & Administrative Coordinator

Schuyler Nissly ext 8200 office@apostlesucc.org

#### **Finance Administrator**

April Fisher ext. 8207 finance@apostlesucc.org

### **Property Manager**

Eric MacLaren ext. 8214, ericm@apostlesucc.org